
Welcome everyone and thank you for coming. Its great to see you all here.  

 

Id like to take this opportunity to thank Karen, Maree and the staff for working seamlessly with the 

committee last year and look forward to another successful year of collaboration resulting in continued 

growth and success for the students and the community.  

 

I’d like to acknowledge the efforts of the existing committee, Simone Rowson, Olivia Cody, Lizzy Drablow, 

Ashleigh Bridge, Jenny Prior, Jasmyn Johnston, Kaisey MacDonnell Scott and Belinda Butler. Thank you all 

for such a wonderful year last year. Your devotion and hours invested do not go un notice and I am 

personally extremely grateful for all you have done in the past year. 

 

Last year was a busy year, with many highlights.  We achieved a lot in that short amount of time raising 

close to $40,000 dollars. With a bunch of enthusiasm and bucket loads full of energy we dove right in and 

just kept going!! The determination was impressive.  

We were involved in every local event as well as a major project of creating the Vacy cookbook which took 

a tremendous amount of effort but was extremely well received by the school and wider community.  The 

big-ticket items that these funds are allocated to are; the upgrade of the tennis area and purchasing some 

outdoor activities and seating for students to enjoy that will be placed throughout the school. Funds were 

spent on a new commercial size freezer for the canteen, irrigation for rainwater tank for top oval, 

contributions towards school camps for families, contribution to this year’s sporting program and the 

purchase of the new BBQ used at tonight’s meet and greet to name a few.  

Last year we embraced technology and streamlined our processes with a new P&C email, online google 

drive filling system for executive members and utilised zoom online meeting as well ask streamlining the 

bookkeeping using Xero.    

 

I have no doubt that these achievements and amount of money raised was only made possible through the 

efforts of the driving force of the committee and their families, through generous donations from our local 

families and community and the time and enthusiasm from the volunteers that helped at all of the events. 

 

 

My aim this year if I am re-elected is to continue on with the momentum of last year and continue to build 

on this successful foundation for the present and future students by focusing on community and create an 

atmosphere and culture in which everyone wants to be a part of the P&C by encouraging all families and 

carers to get involve, share ideas and have some fun along the way.  

 

I am excited for what lies ahead and look forward to another year of progress, collaboration, and shared 

success. Together, we will continue to make a difference. Thank you. 

 


